

Hardwick Recreation Committee

Meeting Minutes

May 9, 2024

Members present: Jason Bahner, Mallory Greaves via phone, Sara Behrsing, Emily Varvir, Lanna Lawson..

Recreation Coordinator: Jason Bahner

Mallory called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm.

Secretary: Sara Behrsing

Approval of Budget: Emily motioned the budget to be accepted. Lanna seconded it. Motion approved.

Approval of Minutes: Lanna motioned for the minutes to be accepted. Emily seconded it. Motion approved.

Green up day:

- Very busy day lots filled 2 dumpsters
- There was an abuse of tire collection
- We received a bill for \$2455.20 for tires
- This will be discussed at our next meeting.

Spring Fest:

- Jason will confirm the route due to closures on the trails.
- Will advertise on FB to start at 9 am.
- 4 categories Youth 15 years and under, Adult 15 to 30, 30 to 50, 50 and up
- Jason will purchase the prizes of \$50 from the Cork and Fork, Galaxy Bookstore, Whistle Emporium, Hardwick COop and creemees for the youth from Hardwick House of Pizza. As well as snacks for the participants.
- **Lanna motioned we approve \$400 for the Fun Run. Emily seconded it. Motion passed.**
- Town Manager David Upson per Recreation Committee allocated \$3000.00 for the Spring Festival via the Kiwanis Club who is organizing it.
- Emily will send the information to purchase the 2x6 banner for the Recreation Committee.
- **Emily made a motion to approve \$64.00 for the purchase of the banner. Lanna seconded it. Motion passed.**

Farmer's Market:

- Jason is organizing a bike ride for May 24.
- Possible fun and games once a month at the Market to possibly include: Kickball wiffle ball, pump track fun.

Adaptive Sports Partnership:

Emily received an email from a meeting that was held about ASP. There was some confusion about what was discussed at the meeting. Jason will talk with the ASP committee to clear things up and this will be discussed at our next meeting.

Storage Unit:

The idea of renting a storage unit has been put on hold to try and save some money. David Upson said there was storage available at Hazen that we could use. Jason is concerned about putting the electronics in there. This will be discussed at the next meeting.

Rail Trail Committee Report:

Mallory reported the committee received grant money for bike racks to be placed around town.

Other Purchases before June ends:

- We will take a look at our budget next meeting. We discussed the possibility of one summer movie.

Meeting adjourned by Sara at 7:15 pm.